
 

   
 

 

Extension to dementia program delivery welcomed 
 

Dementia Australia has welcomed the announcement this week by the Australian Government of a 
commitment to extend essential funding for national dementia program delivery until the end of June 
2022. 
 
Dementia Australia CEO Maree McCabe said the additional funding of $44 million is important to provide 
stability of service delivery for people living with dementia, families and carers, as well as staff in the 
sector, particularly during these challenging times. 
 
“The programs help deliver quality dementia care by providing ongoing support and advice to family and 
informal carers, primary and acute care staff and aged care service providers,” Ms McCabe said. 
 
“For the sector to deliver appropriate dementia care as a consistent and integral part of aged care, we 
must ensure an adequate supply of trained aged care workers that are well supported and led. 
 
“Dementia Australia has long advocated for mandatory workforce training in dementia care, as a well-
skilled workforce is essential to improving the quality of care provided to people living with dementia.  
 
“Dementia prevalence in residential aged care is significant with estimates suggesting that just over two 
thirds of all people living in residential aged care have moderate to severe cognitive impairment. With 
this high prevalence, anyone working in this environment must be educated in the fundamentals of 
dementia care.  
 
“Equally, the growing number of people living with dementia in the community requires this same level of 
fundamental dementia education to be provided to those working in community aged care.  
 
“The ongoing investment in services to improve dementia care is a fundamental need of the sector. 
Dementia Australia now looks forward to further commitments from the Australian Government following 
the release of the Aged Care Royal Commission’s report, when broad-ranging policy options will need to 
be considered to build further the capacity of the aged care sector.” 
 

Dementia Australia is the source of trusted information, education and services for the estimated half a million Australians 
living with dementia, and the almost 1.6 million people involved in their care. We advocate for positive change and support vital 
research. We are here to support people impacted by dementia, and to enable them to live as well as possible. No matter how 
you are impacted by dementia or who you are, we are here for you. 

For support, please contact the National Dementia Helpline on 1800 100 500. An interpreter service is available, and the 
Helpline is open 8am to 8pm Monday to Friday excluding public holidays. The National Dementia Helpline is funded by the 
Australian Government. People looking for information can also visit dementia.org.au  

-Ends- 

Media contacts: : Barry Wallett, 0411 278 612, barry.wallett@dementia.org.au  

When talking or writing about dementia please refer to Dementia-Friendly Language Guidelines. 
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